Mohawk Valley Community Grange
MEETING AGENDA
April 13, 2014

Dates of Interest 
· 4/26 OPEN HOUSE – 4-8 PM
· 5/10 Set pre-meeting place – Barry R.’s Home
· 5/15 Newspaper deadline for June issue

· 5/18 Regular meeting
Secretary’s Report: passed and approved
Treasurer’s Report: Total $4186.00 – Valley Yoga Classes pd. Yearly rent of $600.00. Coffee Day-$53                                                                                                       Monies spent-$170 fencing, $250 tree trimming, $25 returned, $9.80 stamps, electricity and nonprofit dues paid. 
 Attendees:  Linda M., Barry R., Gail W., Teresa H., Lon O., Bob R., Laurie S., Thorp and Kelly McC., Julie A., Julia M.
Standing Items:   $500 Scholarship  returned to Grange when S. Dean dropped out of college.   
Old /Unfinished:
· Keep track of volunteer hours! Filled out paper with hours. - Julia asked each person for his/her volunteer hours.  Total -198 hours 
· Coffee House Wednesdays – Good Turnout – Laurie needs help next Wednesday 4/16.   Two ideas were made for Wed. Coffee House.  Guitar Lessons and a Card Game called Euchre.
· Rentals:
· Tues. June 3rd- Mohawk Watershed BBQ begins at 6pm. 
· May 14, 15, 16 will be rented by the Round Abouts.
· Caretaker business: This is a reminder there is a dimmer on the lights in the kitchen. 1 yd of mulch needed- motion made-passed.  Lawnmower bought from Jim C. - $75.  Budget for Caretakers - $30 for this month (oil, gas, etc.).    Thorp mentioned that the pump stopped one day for a short time.  He doesn’t know why.   Wasp spray needed.  The concrete blocks from the restaurant may make their way to the Grange.
· Check Electricity - 4701
· Thorp has 2 flower boxes made by Kay, our garbage collector.  Kay heard that we were having trouble with turkeys.  Thorp wants to fill them with flowers and hang them up in the first flowerbed.  Need flowers for boxes- Valley Yoga donated $40.00.
· Road and Grange Cleanup Report: How did it go?  Everyone felt more members and friends were needed to finish this additional 2 mile stretch.  The grange will continue to clean between milepost 14 to 16.
· Open House April 26th:  Budget is $200.  A motion was made- passed. 
· Kids Activity: Julie A.  has gotten 20 birdhouse kits donated by Home Depot. Thank you to Julie A.  A thank you to Home Depot needs to be sent. There will be paint and brushes for activity at Open House; $10 will be spent on brushes and sponges
· Membership Table: Linda & others will talk up the Grange, sell raffle tickets, book sales?

· CoverOregon wants to set up a table?  Linda M. will call Eve and Dan.
· Raffle or Silent Auction? Possible items: free yoga for a month? Free Tai Chi Class? You know, stuff that doesn't really cost us anything and also promotes our community connection. Also if anyone has crafts; garden/greenhouse consult? Knitted or quilted items? Special Baked goods? Music Festival Passes!
· Still need dishwashers – Sydney- Got Brook M.  Brook got a friend.  We will pay them $10 hr.  motion made- passed.
· Possible sales of root beer floats? Julie A will see about getting supplies donated

· Better donation jars? Maybe with “Help Make Changes” or “We Need Change” on them

· Schedule is set:

4pm-Crafting of the Bird Houses with children.  Julie A, Sydney A--more help might be needed.  They have some paint. Teresa H. said she could contribute some paint.
4pm--Musicians can be playing on the porch or stage, while birdhouses are being decorated.
5pm--Play and Music in the Main Hall
6pm- Dinner – Gail, Teresa and Julia will coordinate the food. BBQ chicken thighs – Thorp and Julie, Angela will make a veggie and meat spaghetti sauce.  We will need Bread, Salads, and Desserts
7pm-Raffle and Social Time and Desserts
· Discussion of possible Farmers Market in the valley Susan M. and Tom B. are working on the Market.  
· Old Mohawk Elementary School, now Willamette Leadership Academy said Yes for the market

· Timing: every 2 weeks? Every Month?

· Possible booth where growers could leave produce for sale by others

· Bat Guano Sales: Should we raise the price, as it is a fundraiser for new kitchen?
Announcements /Acknowledgments Thank You to every person for the hard work happening to make our Open House a good experience.  Thank you to Lon O. for hauling off all the tree trimmings.  Our continued appreciation to Thorp and Kelly for their hard work on the maintenance & beautification of our grange.
Committees: 

Grange Refresh & Facilities Report: Date of next meeting? Will wait to meet in May.
Fundraising Committee Report- 
Bats in the Belfry Guano Sales; May fundraising project?
Scholarship Committee Report – S. Dean enrolled at LCC late so she couldn’t take enough credits to use the $500, but in the fall she hopes to take the necessary 12 credits.  We are holding the scholarship for her to use in the Fall.  Motion made-passed, 
New Business: 
· Discuss: Mary Cole Celebration Committee wants to know if we will take over the parking for the event.  Tabled
· Discuss if there is interest: possible food booth with children in mind at Music Festival in August. Sell items such as PB&J sandwiches, simple mac & cheese, grilled cheese sandwiches (all made on site) + strawberry lemonade and coffee. This event is same weekend as Mary Cole Celebration Bob got the Grange intention to participate in the Music Fest.
· Sign Quarterly Report - Sign and sent.
For the good of the order
Bottom of Form

